
 

 
 

 
 
Folks: 
Two regattas with similarities and contrasts. 
The seventh had us set up a course along the south side of the pier in very steady 3-4 mph 
winds dead out of the west. A nice long course with a steady wind made 2 lap races a 
natural. What a joy. 
The fourteenth showed us winds with more strength but a bit of a contrary disposition. It 
started as a westerly with a bit of a northerly component with prompted Mike to set up a 
course on the north side of the pier. Just as we settled in to this set up our wind went south, 
literally. 
So much so that we stopped racing and moved the entire course out to the end of the pier 
and set it up running north to south. 
Then just as we tied up the dinghy the wind decided to clock back to the original westerly, 
rendering our new course quite unusable. 
When the wine is bad you throw it out. Back to the original set up and we were good for the 
rest of the day. And I mean really good. Very good racing. 
My thanks to everyone for their patience and to mike and Vic for managing the dinghy and to 
Trish for score keeping and crowd control. 
Enjoy. 
Larry 
 
 
 
 


